Minutes of the October 6, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center

Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel, Alison Darbee.

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.

The minutes of the September 1, 2010 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Tom Ellis. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the September Treasurer’s Report.  We received the June and July dues, deposits for the annual dinner, bear canister rental fees, and Firetower Challenge patch revenue in September.  We paid $1,000 to support the Club lean-to and trail adopter event.  The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Laura Fiske, seconded by Gretchen Steen. John said that dues revenue may go down, due to the Club now spreading out multi-year dues payments.

Heidi led a discussion of Jonathan Lane’s question about when committee chairs can spend money in their committee budgets.  For example, he would like to buy new rental snowshoes for the Chapter, due to the bad condition of the old ones.  John Schneider and John Caffry both said that chairs can spend that money if it is within the usual scope of the committee’s activities, but for something like the snowshoe purchase, which is outside of that scope, they should ask the Executive Committee for approval.  This was the consensus of the Committee.

Heidi announced that John Schneider had won the ADK Trailblazer Award from the Club, which will be presented to him at the President’s Dinner on the 30th.  

Heidi, as Annual Dinner chair, said that 68 people had registered so far.  George Sammons will send an e-mail reminder to members.  Pete Fish has accepted our offer of the Chapter paying for a hotel room for him, in lieu of an honorarium.

Heidi discussed the committee chair vacancies.  Marisa Christiano has accepted the Programs Committee position.  She introduced Alison Darbee, who has agreed to be co-chair of the Outings Committee, along with Madeline Kowalik-Bova.  Alison has been leading hikes for over 1-1/2 years.  Jack Whitney will work with Alison and Madeline on the transition.  Heidi will appoint herself chair of the Annual Dinner Committee, having already done the job this year.

Jim Schneider reported on the Winter Firetower Challenge.  It is not yet ready to go, but he, Jonathan, Jack Freeman and Barb Bave are working on it.  They are pricing patches and updating the brochure.  They will promote it via the website, newsletter and Adirondac. They are also working on the rules and guidelines for the program and will report back at the next meeting.

At Jonathan’s request, there was a discussion of electronic storage of committee chairs’ information to prevent important information, such as website passwords, bank account information, etc. from being lost during transitions.  Jonathan suggested storing it online.  George Sammons will work on a way to collect such information and report back.  The secretary and president could have the passwords to access this information.

Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, reported that the Chapter got a mention in Backpacker magazine for him giving it information about hikes in the area, as requested by the Club.  He would like to apply the surplus money in his committee budget to buy new rental snowshoes.  On a motion by Jonathan, seconded by John Schneider, and approved unanimously, he was authorized to buy two pairs for up to $200, total.  If the old ones are too bad to use, they will be pulled.

John Schneider reported on the Club’s lean-to and trail adopter recognition event, which was underwritten by the Chapter.  Sixty people attended, filling the dining room at the Loj.

Ryan Simko, Publicity Chair, reported that he is working on a poll form for outings leaders to give to attendees to assess how they learned of the outings.  This can be used for programs too.  He wants to learn which forms of P.R. are the most effective.

George Sammons, Website Chair, said that he sent 440 reminder e-mails about last month’s program.  Over 250 people opened it, and more probably viewed it in “preview” mode.  Heidi said that the program, Jean Holcomb discussing her Appalachian Trail trip, had a full house.  George said that the Mail Chimp program is now free for up to 1,000 people per mailing.  He is updating his list with new info from ADK HQ, and we now have 496 addresses.  He will put a link to Steve and Licia Mackey’s blog about their cross-country bike trip on the website. 

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, said that the DEC draft strategic plan for state forests (outside of the Forest Preserve) is out for comment.  There are 11 state forests in the tri-county area.  ADK has done an action alert on this.  The plan would ban ATV’s, which ADK supports doing, but would allow oil and gas drilling, which ADK opposes.

George reported for Mo Coutant on her search for a new location for programs in the Glens Falls area.  The West Glens Falls VFW is available, and seats 250.  There was discussion about equipment needs at that location, but no decision was made.

George discussed the subject of posting on the chapter’s Facebook page new outings that are offered between newsletter editions.  Due to insurance concerns, only trips that are posted on the website (which he controls) can be posted on Facebook.  We can not allow random people to post trips on our page.

Laura Fiske, Director, discussed the Club budget.  The number of member households has been flat for 3 months, which is okay.  Revenue is down, and the Club is watching expenses.  The BoD also discussed the status of floatplane litigation.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, said that he will ask Neil Andrews to take over leading the trailwork projects, due to Tom’s upcoming shoulder surgery, but Tom will stay on as committee chair.

Ryan asked whether the Chapter does geocaching outings.  The answer was that we do, sometimes. Ryan would like to get the local geocaching group involved with ADK.  

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jonathan Lane, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – November 3, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.

